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ASTDD Annual Business Meeting Minutes 

April 26, 2003 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Dr. LYM Mouden, president, pre- 
sided over the Association of Sta te and 
Territorial Dental Directors (ASTDD) 
Annual Business Meeting on April 
26th in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. Mem- 
bers from 30 states and 9 associate 
members attended the meeting. New 
members at the meeting included Dr. 
Nicholas Mosca (dental director in 
Mississippi), Maija Beyer (dental di- 
rector in North Dakota), Tom Lockhart 
(Oral Health Program contact in 
Washington State), and Christine Far- 
rell (associate member and dental con- 
tact person for Michigan). 

The treasurer’s report noted that 
ASTDD is doing fine financially and 
has shown a net gain in income the 
past two years. It was acknowledged 
that the partnership with AAPHD in 
joint sponsorshp of the National Oral 
Health Conference (NOHC) has 
worked well. 

The Nominations Committee sub- 
mitted nominations for ASTDD Ex- 
ecutive Committee positions. The slate 
of officers was approved by acclama- 
tion and the following officers were 
installed: Dr. Lew Lampiris, presi- 
dent-elect (Illinois); Dr. Steven Steed, 
treasurer (Utah); Dr. Raymond Lala, 
director (South C a r o h ) ;  and Dr. Stu- 
art Lockwood, director (Alabama). 

The business meeting included a 
discussion on the need for the organi- 
zation to update and/or initiate reso- 
lutions and policy statements in a 
number of dental public health focus 
areas. ASTDD will be working to de- 
velop resolutions on P.A.N.D.A., 
Headstart oral health issues, dental 
sealants, fluoride varnish, and oral 
health in nursing home settings for 
next year’s business meeting. Meeting 
participants also discussed the need to 
come up with a resolution on use/ 
safety of dental amalgam. The process 
will include a review of AAPHD and 
other organization resolutions/posi- 
tion papers on oral health topics. 

Dr. Dean Perkins, former dental di- 
rector in Missouri and past-president 
of ASTDD, has contracted with 

ASTDD to provide executive director 
and business office support up to 24 
hours per week. Along with ASTDD 
business functions, Dean responds to 
ASTDD e-mail and phone contacts. 

Bev Isman, ASTDD consultant, re- 
ported on projects funded under the 
Center for Disease Control and Pre- 
vention (CDC) and Health Resources 
and Services Administration (HRSA) 
cooperative agreements. Bev high- 
lighted the following projects: 

ASTDD Best Practices Project 
and noted the information as being 
presented by Dr. Julie Tang at the 
ASTDD Breakfast and during the 
NOHC; 

ASTDD Leadership Project be- 
ing presented/discussed at the 
ASTDD Breakfast (Dr. Don Marianos, 
project consultant); 

The “Safety Net Dental Clinic/ 
Mobile Manual” (to be posted on the 
MCH Oral Health Resource Center 
Web site in June) and ”Portable Dental 
Equipment Manual” (available winter 
2003); and 

Projects on regional and state 
”Headstart Oral Health Summits,” the 
roundtable discussions and presenta- 
tion held during the 2003 NOHC, and 
recently released fact sheet on Head- 
Start and oral health and tip sheets for 
Head Start parents and health provid- 
ers. 

ASTDD members voted to amend 
the association bylaws to: 

allow for electronic communica- 
tion to support meetings, business 
functions, and decisions related to the 
Executive Committee and other 
ASTDD business; 

reflect functions now covered by 
the executive director and ASTDD 
business office; and 

changes and clarifications re- 
lated to the addition of associate mem- 
bers of the organization. 

Members discussed the need for 
changes in the ASTDD Awards given 
current language that precludes asso- 
ciate members from receiving the Dis- 
tinguished Service Award. Other 

changes to the awards were discussed; 
however, consensus was not reached 
at the business meeting and the issue 
was referred back to the Executive 
Committee for further discussion and 
clarifications. 

The business meeting also included 
discussion on an ”emergency resolu- 
tion” reflecting an ASTDD position 
that dental public health and other 
dental organizations should not take 
money from companies that sell 
and/or promote foods harmful to the 
public’s health. This item generated 
considerable discussion. Most in at- 
tendance felt the resolution was too 
vague and some felt in the current 
budget climate it is a different issue to 
accept money versus a process that 
actively promotes the product in ques- 
tion. Ultimately, the resolution was re- 
ferred back to the Policy Committee. 

Dr. William Maas, director of the 
Division of Oral Health (CDC), indi- 
cated he was please with the progress 
on the cooperative agreement. He 
noted: 

8-10 states have some or all of the 
common indicators for the National 
Oral Health Surveillance System; 

the progress with ASTDD and 
AAPHD in their cooperative work on 
planning and development of the 
NOHC; 

the use of ASTDDs state oral 
health infrastructure and capacity as- 
sessment for incorporation into the 
CDC state oral health infrastructure 
grants; and 

the work on the ASTDD Best 
Practices Project. 

Dr. Maas also noted the progress on 
state reporting to the Water Fluorida- 
tion Reporting System (WFRS). He in- 
dicated the need for more supporting 
research on social and political envi- 
ronmental factors surrounding com- 
munity water fluoridation, under- 
standing coalition development and 
activities, communications and how to 
work within small town political proc- 
esses, and more prevention research. 
It was indicated that current projects 
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in the cooperative agreement should 
continuein the nextcooperative agree- 
ment, albeit with more emphasis on 
evaluation of these activities. 

Dr. Mark Nehring, chief dental offi- 
cer at HRSA, reported on an upcoming 

opportunity for state oral health pro- 
grams to apply for Oral Health Col- 
laboration System Grants. The pur- 
pose of these grants is to follow up on 
state oral health strategic planning ac- 
tivities that have occurred over the 

past few years. Grant awards are an- 
ticipated at $50,000, although more 
funding may be available depending 
on the number of states and territories 
that apply. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:35 pm. 


